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Executive 
Summary 
 

The minutes from the meeting held on 14 March 2017 are not yet ratified and so will follow.  
Key highlights from the meeting are reported below. 
 

ASSURE 
 

 

 Paediatric Sexual Assault Referral Centre (SARC) Update: A verbal report was 
presented to provide assurance about the newly commissioned Paediatric SARC 
service. This was presented by Dr Fiona Straw who will be leading on the service. 
NUH submitted the successful tender for the East Midlands and the service will ‘go 
live’ on 1st April 2018. Consultation has taken place with young people and the 
service will be called the East Midlands Children and Young People’s Sexual 
Abuse Service. The service will have 2 hubs - one at NUH and one at 
Northamptonshire Health Care Trust. The service will see children and young 
people up to the age of 18 years (although 16-18 year olds will have the choice of 
attending the adult service) and also some adults up to the age of 24 years. All 
children will be supported by crisis support services and will be offered sexual 
health advice. It is anticipated that most children and young people will be seen 
between 9am and 7pm (Mon to Fri) and 9am - 5pm (Sat and Sun). There will be a 
24 hour on-call service.  

 Transitions update: A presentation was provided which looked at the new 
transitions service between children’s and adult services. It was identified that 
there is a new Multi-Agency transitions protocol in place and this aims to provide 
assurance regarding a timely, person centred approach with clear information and 
communication for young people. Learning has been incorporated from a recent 
Safeguarding Adults Review. 

 Nottinghamshire Police Anti / Counter Corruption Unit: A presentation was 
provided which examined the abuse of authority for sexual purposes or an 
improper emotional relationship by police employees/ contractors. Training has 
been provided across policing in order to raise awareness and identify 
responsibilities in respect of recognising relationships which would be perceived to 
have breached professional boundaries.   
 

 

ADVISE 

 

 Home start update: It was confirmed that Ashfield Home start will close on 31 
March 2018. A level of service will continue to be offered with the final quarter 
grant. Further funding options are currently being explored.  

 Chairs Update and Exec Update: These reports were presented to the Board. 

 Working Together 2018: Options papers were presented which outlined the 



suggested options in relation to safeguarding arrangements and Child Death 
Overview Process (CDOP). Workshops were facilitated to look at Safeguarding 
Arrangements and benefits / risks were discussed. Cross authority issues were 
raised in relation to the interface between Greater Notts CCGs and the structures 
being proposed by Local Safeguarding Boards (NSCB / NCSCB). It was identified 
that the City arrangements are being implemented on 1st April 2018. Identified that 
the proposed CDOP alignment would meet the criteria for the recommended 
number of case reviews. A meeting has been arranged with current CDOP chairs 
and managers.  

 MASH Update: A verbal presentation was received which supported the paper 
submitted. There was discussion regarding health statistics and it was agreed that 
future papers should be presented in a multi-agency / partnership approach as this 
is the model of the MASH. It was identified that the quality of referrals should be 
reviewed and audited at a multi-agency level and that data should reflect this 
rather than a single agency focus. Further information should be presented to 
Board after this process has been completed in order that a more balanced 
perspective is presented. Other partners to be involved in the process as data 
within the report are limited to health.  

 Ofsted Inspecting Local Authority Children’s Services (ILACs) focussed visit 
of care leavers: It was identified that strengths were identified as well as areas for 
improvement.  A key finding of this inspection was that caseloads are too high.  

 Business Plan: It was requested that this was signed off as a working document.  

 Interim Budget: Further dialogue required in order to agree how health 
contribution will be met.  

 
 

ALERT 

 Nothing to escalate to Governing Bodies or Quality Committees.   
 
 

 
Ratified minutes from the meeting held on 06 December 2017 are also attached for 
information; a contemporaneous highlight report has previously been received by the 
Governing Body.    
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☐ 
Patient Choice  
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☐ 
Patient & Public Involvement 
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Constitution 
 

☒ 
Quality of Services 

☒ 

Governance 
 

☒ 
QIPP 

☐ 

Innovation 
 

☐ 
Research 

☐ 

Learning and Development 
 

☐ 
Sustainability 

☐ 
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Appendices  Ratified minutes from the meeting held on 06 December 2017. 

Report History  
 

The Nottinghamshire Safeguarding Children Board Highlight Report is a standing 
quarterly agenda item  
 

Recommendation 
 

The Governing Body is asked to: 

 NOTE the contents of the report.  



 


